BOROUGH OF WEST CAPE MAY

PLANNING-ZONING BOARD

REGULAR MEETING – April 13, 2010
The Regular Meeting of the Borough of West Cape May Planning-Zoning Board, held at the Municipal Building, 732 Broadway, was called to order by Chairperson Mulligan at 7:00 PM.  After reading the Open Public Meetings Act of 1975 he led all present in the flag salute.
ROLL CALL:
Members:





  Ramsey Geyer
present

  Diane Rea

present

  Doris Jacobsen
present

  Chris Shriver

absent

  Art Joblin

present

  Mark Kulkowitz
absent

  Pam Kaithern
present

Alternates:



  Paul Mulligan
present

  Gary Novak

present

  Kevin O’Neill
absent

  Mike Colameco
absent
Also Present:

Brock Russell, Esq., Board Solicitor



Ray Roberts, P.E., Acting Board Engineer




Elaine Wallace, Recording Secretary
MINUTES:  On motion of Gary Novak, seconded by Doris Jacobsen, the minutes of March 9, 2010 were approved on unanimous roll call vote.
NEW BUSINESS:
Resolution 0002-10 Application 01-10, Lawrence A. Pray Builders, Inc, Block 45, Lot 2

On motion of Diane Rea, seconded by Doris Jacobsen, the aforementioned resolution was approved on unanimous roll call vote.
Resolution 03-10 Review of Annual Report 2009   On motion of Art Joblin, seconded by Gary Novak, the aforementioned resolution was approved on unanimous roll call vote.  Art Joblin commended the report for being well written and a good indicator of the economy.
Pam Kaithern announced the Environmental Commission will be meeting at the Nature Conservancy at 7:30 on Saturday morning to do a clean-up of Sunset Boulevard.  Then from 9 to noon the Shade Tree Commission will do a clean-up of Wilbraham Park.  She also pointed out the new accent lights donated by the History Committee for the mural that was also donated by the History Committee.

Doris Jacobsen asked if anything more was happening with the house on Stevens Street.  Ramsey Geyer spoke to Allen Taylor who said he doesn’t have grounds to take the owner to Municipal Court because there was no time limit in the Planning Board resolution.  Solicitor Russell will look into what actions the Board may be able to take, stating the applicant has had a reasonable amount of time to restore the house.  Without the restoration of the house, the application would never have been approved because there would have been no positive criteria established.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: No one wished to speak.
ADJOURNMENT:  On motion of Art Joblin, seconded by Gary Novak, and carried by unanimous voice vote, the meeting was adjourned at 8:14 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Elaine L. Wallace

Recording Secretary
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